

הדגל (בול מן המניין) The Israeli Flag (definitive stamp)

כסלו התשע"א • 11/2010 • 859

**דואר
ישראל**
בכל מקום, בשביל כולם
השירות הבולאי



מתוך גלימתו הגדולה שלף דגל מקופל על מוט והניפו מעלה. על דגל תכלת-לבן היו רקומים בגוון זהוב מגן-דוד והמילים "נס ציונה".

"מדינת היהודים", הרצל, תרנ"ו

בספרו "מדינת היהודים" (1896) מתאר הרצל את דגל מדינת היהודים "דגל לבן ובו שבעה כוכבי זהב. היריעה הלבנה מסמלת את החיים החדשים, הטהורים; הכוכבים הם שבע שעות הזהב של יום העבודה שלנו, שכן בסימן העבודה הולכים היהודים אל הארץ החדשה".

מדינת ישראל, תש"ט

עם הקמת המדינה הוכרז על תחרות לעיצוב דגל למדינת ישראל. כל ההצעות שהוגשו נדחו. ב-כ"ה בתשרי תש"ט (28.10.1948) הכריזה מועצת המדינה הזמנית על בחירתו של דגל התנועה הציונית לדגל מדינת ישראל.

דגלה של מדינת ישראל מעוצב מ"מגן-דוד" ומשני פסים בצבע תכלת כהה על רקע לבן. מקורו של המגן-דוד הוא בתרבויות עתיקות, וכסמלו של העם היהודי הופיע רק בשלב מאוחר. השם "מגן-דוד", לפי גרסום שלום, שאוב מאגדות שהתהלכו אצל בעלי-סוד בימי-הביניים על כוחו הסגולי של מגינו של המלך דוד, שבזכותו ניצל עם ישראל במלחמה. מקור התכלת הוא "... ונתנו על ציצית הכנף פתיל תכלת" (במדבר טו, לח). הלבן והתכלת, יחד עם הזהב והארגמן, הם צבעי הבגדים של הכהן הגדול (שמות כח), כמו גם צבעי יריעות המשכן (שמות כו).

אחד השימושים המוקדמים במגן-דוד כסמל יהודי היה בפראג. ממנה התפשט הסמל במאות ה-17 וה-18 למורביה, אוסטריה וארצות נוספות. האיזכור הראשון הידוע לדגל לאומי בצבעי תכלת-לבן מופיע בשירו של המשורר היהודי האוסטרי לודוויג אוגוסט פרנקל - "צבעי (ארץ) יהודה", תרכ"ד (1864). אגודות "חובבי ציון" הראשונות השתמשו במגן-דוד כסמל לאומי.

ארבעה ציוני-דרך בתולדות הדגל

פראג, המאה ה-15

דגל הקהילה היהודית בפראג הונף ב-1490. במקור הופיעו על דגל זה עשרת הדיברות, ובשנות ה-30 וה-40 של המאה ה-16 הם הוחלפו בסמל מגן-דוד עם איור של כובע יהודי במרכזו.

נס-ציונה, תרנ"א

בכ"א טבת תרנ"א (1 בינואר 1891) נחוג בוואדי חנין (נס-ציונה) חג "השמחה המשולשת", שציין את הנחת אבן-הפינה ל"מושב הפועלים". בטקס נכחו מוזמנים רבים ובהם מנהיגי היישוב. במקום הופיע מיכאל הלפרין - השומר האגדי ואיש החזון - בראש פלוגת הרוכבים "מחנה יהודה" שהקים להגנת ההתיישבות בארץ-ישראל.

בול הדגל מונפק גם בפורמט של גיליון "הבול שלי". פרויקט "הבול שלי" של השירות הבולאי הוא שירות ייחודי בדואר ישראל, שהחל לפעול בשנת 2001.



עיצוב: אסנת אשל
Design: Osnat Eshel

The Israeli Flag (definitive stamp)

The State of Israel's national flag features a dark sky-blue Star of David and two stripes on a white background. The six-pointed star originated in ancient cultures and only later emerged as the symbol of the Jewish people. The name "Star of David", according to Gershom Shalom, stems from legends that spread among the bearers of secrets in the Middle Ages, regarding the special powers of King David's shield which saved the People of Israel in battle. The blue color was derived from the biblical verse, "let them attach a cord of blue to the fringe at each corner" (Numbers 15, 38). White and blue, along with gold and purple, were the colors of the High Priest's robes (Exodus 28) as well as the colors of the Temple curtains (Exodus 26).

One of the earliest appearances of the Star of David as a Jewish symbol was in Prague, from which it spread during the 17th and 18th centuries to Moravia, Austria and other countries. The first known mention of a blue and white national flag appeared in the poem "Judah's Colors" (1864) by Austrian Jewish poet Ludwig August Frankel. The first Hovevei Zion societies used the Star of David as a national symbol.

Four Milestones in the History of the Flag

Prague, 15th century

The flag of the Jewish community of Prague was first raised in 1490. This flag originally featured the Ten Commandments, which were replaced in the 1530's and 40's by a Star of David with an illustration of a Jewish hat at the center.

Ness Ziona, 1891

On 1 January 1891 a "Triple Holiday" was celebrated in Wadi Hanin (Ness Ziona), marking the laying of the cornerstone for the "workers colony". Many guests were invited to participate, including the leaders of the Jewish Yeshuv. Michael Halperin, a legendary guard and visionary, appeared leading the "Mahane Yehuda" mounted company that he founded to protect the newly established communities in Eretz Israel. He pulled a folded flag from under his cape and waved it high. The blue and white flag featured an embroidered gold Star of David and the words "Ness Ziona".

חומת אירוע להופעת הבול
SPECIAL CANCELLATION



"The State of the Jews" Herzl, 1896

In his book "The State of the Jews" (1896), Theodor Herzl described the flag of the state of the Jews as "white with seven gold stars. The white cloth symbolizes new, pure life; the stars are the seven golden hours of our work day, for the Jews are going to work the new land".

The State of Israel, 1948

When the State of Israel was established, a contest was held to design the national flag, however all the proposals were rejected. On 28 October 1948, the provisional government announced its choice of the Zionist Movement flag as the national flag of Israel.

The Flag stamp is also being issued as a "My Own Stamp" sheet. The Israel Philatelic Service "My Own Stamp" project is unique to the Israel Postal Company and was initiated in 2001.



השירות הבולאי - טל: 076-8873933
שדרות ירושלים 12, תל-אביב-יפו 68021
The Israel Philatelic Service - Tel: 972-76-8873933
12 Sderot Yerushalayim, Tel-Aviv-Yafo 68021
www.israelpost.co.il * e-mail: philserv@postil.com

Issue: November 2010

Design: Osnat Eshel

Stamp Size: 34.56 mm x 26.1 mm

Plate no: 804 (one phosphor bar)

Sheet of 25 stamps

Tabs: 5

Printers: Joh. Enschede, The Netherlands

Method of printing: Offset